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Editorial

It is a great satisfaction to present the 23rd number of Jahr – European Journal of 
Bioethics. The amount and variety of papers have been preserved, but this issue 
introduces something especially new. A collaboration with the Humanities Research 
Institute from Chung-Ang University in Seoul, South Korea, has started, and a special 
section devoted to Artificial Intelligence Humanities has been included in the Jahr. 

The article about communication problems in cases addressed at clinical ethics 
conferences opens a general section. Then you can read about parenting style and the 
active involvement of fathers in child-rearing. Conscientious objection in medicine 
is a topic of the next contribution, and the one following is devoted to the critical 
questioning of whether transhumanism is an adequate solution to euthanasia. The 
following contribution investigates the psychosocial interventions for persons with 
Alzheimer’s dementia and their caregivers, and the last article tries to answer whether 
Brazilians have made bioethics social.

As already mentioned, the additional space has been given for the publication of 
two papers in a new section of the Jahr – Artificial Intelligence Humanities: first, 
stressing the bioethical aspects of robotics in surgery, and the second, dealing with 
transhumanism.

One book review and one scientific meeting review are also a part of this issue.

I would like to thank the members of the Editorial Board, peer reviewers, and all 
other associates included in the creation of this issue. I owe special thanks to the 
Executive Editor, Managing Editor, and our Language Editors for their tremendous 
help, but also special thanks go to our member of Editorial Board Gordana Pelčić 
for her engagement in motivating authors from International Society for Clinical 
Bioethics annual conference to prepare and publish their contributions in this issue.

Since our Editorial and Advisory Boards have newly been refreshed, I will take the 
opportunity to sincerely thank all the previous members. I also thank all the new 
members for joining us and bringing their expertise and experience!

Enjoy reading Jahr!

Igor Eterović


